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Dear Colleagues:

As I am sitting in my office composing 
the April Bar Newsletter, it strikes me, 

after doing these for approximately a year 
and a half, that the articles are written about 
five weeks prior to the members of the Bar 
receiving their Newsletter. So I am wishing 
everyone Happy Holidays and a Happy New 
Year before Thanksgiving, and it seems like 
when I comment on events, they are long past. 

In that vein, I want to thank Dave Simpson and Aaron Myers for their 
work on the Alan J. Goldstein Seminar on March 26th. We have a good 
advanced registration and I am sure it will be a successful event.   

On behalf of the Bar Association, I want to congratulate the Honorable 
James P. Salmon on his retirement and his retirement gala which 
occurred on April 12th. I want to thank the following committee 
members who worked long and hard to make this event a success:  Phil 
Zuber, Esquire, Erik Nyce, Esquire, Denise Bowman, Esquire, Jennifer 
Muskus, Esquire, Bruce Marcus, Esquire, Judge Sheila R. Tillerson 
Adams, Georgia Perry and Iris Wyvill.  

I would also like to solicit comments from any members of the Bar in 
regards to the new voting procedures for the judicial candidates. The 
general comments that I have received are that it was very easy to 
use and largely a success. If anybody has any ideas or comments, the 
Bar Association and I would appreciate receiving them. Remember, 
we also have the Bar Elections coming up at the June meeting, so I 
am encouraging all members to consider running for a position on 
the Board of Directors. We will be voting for the Board members at 
the June meeting so please consider attending and casting your vote 
for your Board of Directors. If you cannot attend, please visit the Bar 
Office and vote before the meeting. Ballots will be available at the Bar 
Office after April 8, 2011.

Last but not least, I would like to congratulate Judge Thomas P. Smith on 
his retirement and thank him for all of his years of service, leadership, 
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PGCBA Mission Statement
...to represent the legal profession and to serve its members 

and the community by promoting justice, professional excellence, 
collegiality and respect for the law.

Comprehensive Estate Planning for: 
 Small, medium and large estates                              
 Asset protection and tax advantages 
 Wealth preservation  
 Beneficiaries with special and unique needs  
 Second marriages      
 Intergenerational gifting   
 Veteran’s & Medicaid Benefits 

www.HendersonLaw4God.com 

Law Office of Cheryl Chapman Henderson, LLC 

Admitted to practice in Maryland and DC 

(301) 220-4463 
4920 Niagara Road, Suite 200, College Park, Maryland 20740

cch@hendersonlaw4god.com

Probate and Trust Administration 
Ancillary estates 
Estate & Fiduciary tax issues 

Elder Law & Long-term care planning 
Home Visits 
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For a complete list of our services and Neutrals  
throughout MD, DC, and VA, call 1-888-343-0922  

or visit www.McCammonGroup.com

Dispute Resolution and Prevention

From personal injury to complex commercial disputes and everything in between, our highly  
trained Neutrals stand ready to assist you with all of your mediation and arbitration needs.

Hon. Dale R. Cathell (Ret.)
Former Judge, Court of 
Appeals of Maryland

David A. Carney, Esq.
Past President, Howard County  

Bar Association

Hope B. Eastman, Esq.
Past President, The College of 

Labor and Employment Lawyers

Morton A. Faller, Esq.
Past President, Bankruptcy Bar  
Assoc. for the Dist. of Maryland

Patrick C. McKeever, Esq.
Past President, Montgomery  

County Bar Association

John Henry Lewin, Jr., Esq. 
Past President, Bar Association 

of Baltimore City

Hon. James L. Ryan (Ret.)
Retired Associate Judge, 

Montgomery County Circuit Court

John E. Sandbower, III, Esq.
Best Lawyers in America,  

ADR Section

Hon. J. Frederick Sharer (Ret.)
Former Judge, Court of  

Special Appeals of Maryland

Kenneth L. Thompson, Esq.
Fellow, American College  

of Trial Lawyers

What can you expect from  
The McCammon Group?

Quality, Results, Value.

Kim S. Haskell, D.D.S., P.A.
General Dentistry

A dental practice that cares with a gentle approach 
and a commitment to excellence.

14414 Old Mill Rd., #101

Upper Marlboro, MD  20772

301-627-6646

www.haskelldental.com

METROPOLITAN
PROCESS SERVICES

(301) 929-6819

	 *  24 Hour Cell (301) 252-0706
	 *  Unlimited Attempts
	 *  Rush Services within 48 hours
	 *  Court Filings Available
	 *  Scheduled Pickups
	 * Skip Tracing

KARL STEPHENS
8719 Geren Road

Silver Spring, MD   20901
Serving MD, DC & VA

and dedication to the county which has been so appreciated by the 
members of the Bar.

I would encourage all of our members to support the upcoming events 
and to be an active member of our Bar Association. Without the 
members, our Association is nothing. My door is always open as is that 
of all of our Board members. We welcome all concerns, comments, 
and ideas. 

Sincerely,
Nicholas E. Rattal

• Pension Divorce Valuations
• 401(k) Marital Tracings
• Wrongful Death & Personal Injury Analyses
• Actuarial Valuations
• Expert Testimony
• Loss of Earnings Studies

Pushkin & Pushkin, Inc.
30 E Padonia Rd, Ste 406 •Timonium, MD 21093
Baltimore: 410.561.1945 • Washington: 301.951.9430EC
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     Pushkin, Inc.
Actuaries & Consultants since 1979

www.pushkinandpushkin.com
Member of the National Association of Forensic Economics

Pushkin & 
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Member Announcements

Naturalization 
Ceremony
Celebrating LAW DAY

May 2, 2011 AT 9:00 A.M.
COURTHOUSE

COURTROOM 3400

 COME OUT AND ENJOY THE MARINE CORPS’ 
BRASS QUINTET BAND AND A JOINT 

FORCES COLOR GUARD!

Thank You!

Thank you to Thecla Bethel, Scott Little 
and Frank Morris for manning the phones 
for our Legal Advice Line. The number of 
calls continue to grow and we hope to see 
that trend continue as we reach out to our 
community. Please spread the word, the first 
Tuesday of every month.

Welcome New Members!

“The PGCBA is glad to have you as our new members!”

Kathleen Seaton Wilson
Paralegal-Elite Reporting Co.

Ellen Annette Holder
Law Student

Michael Lloyd Smith
Smith, Graham & Crump, LLC

Gary Alan Courtois
Gary Courtois, LLC

Leonidas Koutsouftikis
Magurder, Cook, Camody & Koutsouftikis

Tiffany LeShawn Harvey
Thomas V. Mike Miller, Jr., P.A.

Melissa Ann Miller
Thomas V. Mike Miller, Jr., P.A.

Shauntese Curry Trye
Tyre & Associates

Francis Christian McEyeson
Maccam Law Group

Shauna A. Rhodes
Contract Attorney in D.C.

Shayla Settlers Stokes
Settlers Law, LLC

Don M. Zimmerman
Haskell & Zimmerman

Robert Franklin Dean
Russack  Associates
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Notice of Meeting Regarding Pre-Marking Exhibits Procedure 

All attorneys who have practices that contain civil litigation before the Circuit Court for Prince 
George’s County are invited to meet with the Circuit Administrative Judge Sheila R. Tillerson-

Adams and Civil Coordinating Judge Leo E. Green, Jr. on April 22, 2011 at 1:30 p.m. in the Juror’s 
Lounge (M2400) to learn of new forms, procedures, technology and pre-trial methods.  The court is 
also interested in any new ideas the Bar may have relative to our operations and new technology.

-Judge Leo Green

In cases where the pre-trial Judge has indicated that the parties are to pre-mark their exhibits prior to a civil trial, the 
following is the procedure to follow:

•	 Attorney will call the Courtroom Clerks’ Office (Lead Worker or Supervisor) to schedule an “Exhibit Marking Party” 
	 to have exhibits of 25 or more pre-marked.  Telephone Number 301-952-5016

•	 When scheduling an “Exhibit Marking Party”, a list of questions will be asked:
		  -How many exhibits; Case #; Attorney’s Name; Attorney’s Telephone #: Attorney’s Fax #; Trial Date.
		  -Attorney will be instructed on how to prepare an Exhibit List.  The Exhibit List is to be brought to the 			
		  “Exhibit Marking Party”.
		  -The “Exhibit Marking Party” will be scheduled as close to the Trial Date as possible, preferably on a Tuesday, 		
		  Wednesday or Thursday at 2:30 p.m.

•	 Once the information is received; a Scheduling Memorandum will be completed by the Lead Worker/Supervisor with 
	 the information received from the person scheduling the “Exhibit Marking Party”.

•	 The Scheduling Memorandum along with a Fax Cover Sheet with a Sample of the Exhibit List is faxed to the Attorney.

•	 The Attorney is to bring all Exhibits with the Exhibit List to the “Exhibit Marking Party”.  The CRC /Lead Worker/
	 Supervisor will mark all the Exhibits.  Once marked the Attorney will retain all Exhibits until Trial.

•	 If the case is settled prior to Trial, the Attorney is to call the CRC’s Office to cancel the “Exhibit Marking Party” and 
	 inform the Office of Calendar Management.

Any questions, can be directed to Judge Green 
at 301-952-3142 or leogreen@co.pg.md.us

Court Announcements
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In celebration of the arrival of spring, 
the Circuit Court, District Court, 

Orphans’ Court and all state and 
county agencies in the courthouse have 
designated April 1 as “Bring Your Pet 
to Work Day.” The invitation has been 
extended to attorneys who will appear 
in court that day as well.

The event is not without limitations. 
Animals must weigh no more than 80 
pounds and must be current in all of 
their vaccinations. All dogs and cats 
must be on a leash of fixed length. 
Rabbits and small mammals must 
be caged or boxed. Pets will not be 
allowed in the courtrooms unless they 
are adorned in proper court attire.

Each pet owner will be responsible 
for the immediate cleanup of any 
unfortunate “booboo.” An exercise 
area will be designated in the front, 
river side, of the courthouse and at 
3:30 there will be a pet costume contest 
adjacent to the exercise yard. Prizes 

Bring Your Pet To Work Day | Special Announcement by Albert W. Northrop

will be given for most original, most 
colorful, scariest, most like a movie 
theme, and for the pet that most 
resembles its owner.

In conjunction with Pet 
Smart, dog and cat treats 
will be available in the area 
in front of the courthouse, 
Main Street side, and at 4 
pm there will be a stupid 
pet trick contest with prizes 
for first, second, third and last 
place. David Letterman has been 
invited to judge the stupid pet 
trick contest. As of this writing 
his agent hasn’t responded.

There will be an entry fee for 
both the costume contest and the 
stupid pet trick contest of ten dollars 
($10.00).  If your pet is entered in both, 
the total fee will be discounted to fifteen 
dollars ($15.00). Proceeds will go to 
the non-profit “Animal Winter Clothing 
Project.”

ECONOMIC ANALYSIS / TESTIMONY

THE CENTER FOR
FORENSIC ECONOMIC STUDIES

Personal Injury / Wrongful Death  
Lost Profits    Employment    

CHAD L. STALLER, J.D., M.B.A., M.A.C.

JAMES MARKHAM, Ph.D., J.D., CPCU

BERNARD F. LENTZ, Ph.D.

STEPHEN H. ROSEN, Enrolled Actuary

202-530-8808   
www.cfes.com   cfes@cfes.com    

Staller

LentzRosen

Markham
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Openings Available at the State’s 
Attorney’s Office

The State’s Attorney’s Office for Prince George’s County, Maryland 
is currently accepting applications for energetic and experienced trial 
attorneys. There are currently openings in our Domestic Violence, 
Community Prosecution, and Gang Units.  These positions are grant 
funded and are limited term positions. 

Successful candidates will be responsible for prosecuting felony cases 
before the Circuit Court, to include, interviewing witness, drafting and 
litigating pre-trial motions, preparing discovery, and conducting bench 
and jury trials. In addition, the attorneys will be responsible for working 
with community groups, law enforcement, and other task forces in 
developing coordinated approaches to issues of concern. 

Interested candidates must be a member in good standing of the Maryland 
State Bar and should submit a letter of interest along with a resume to: 
14735 Main Street, Suite M3403, Upper Marlboro, MD 20772. Attn: 
Ann Wagner-Stewart.

THIS SPACE COULD  
HAVE YOUR AD!

.................
CALL THE BAR 
ASSOCIATION  

TO PLACE YOUR AD!
301-952-1442

Security Clearance 
Lawyers

McAdoo Gordon & 
Associates, P.C.

202-293-0534
www.mcadoolaw.com  
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The History Corner | Carolyn Starks Saxon, Esquire

The History Corner is a feature of the Prince George’s County Bar Association’s newsletter.  It contains 
information related to the history of Prince George’s County. 

“Histories make men wise…”1
This is the sixth part of a series of articles regarding the impact of one good man on the fabric and history of 
the Prince George’s legal community as told through the eyes of some of the individuals who were touched 
by his life. The name of this individual is Arthur A. (Bud) Marshall, Jr.   The series began with a firsthand 
account of his accomplishment by his close friend, Judge Vincent Femia.  In Part III we added the voice of his 
oldest child, Patricia Marshall and the discussion included his family background. We have to interrupt the 
flow of the series because of the passing of Mr. Marshall on Thursday, January 13, 2011. This event did not 
mark the conclusion of the series because his service   as the State’s Attorney for Prince George’s County for 
24 years and his impact on the social and legal community of Prince George’s County cannot be summarized 
with just a few pages. 

Part VI
JOY
In an article appearing in March 2011 
edition of the PGCBA NewsJournal Judge 
Michael Patrick Whalen, Coordinating 
Judge for Criminal Operations, Circuit 
Court of Prince George’s County, 
discussed several of Bud Marshall’s 
accomplishments and various aspects 
of his character. With his permission, I 
am again using some of his words as a 
bridge to this installment of the History 
Corner’s series on Bud Marshall.  Part VI 
also includes the word of Robert Charles 
Bonsib, Esquire, Ronald H. Cooper, 
Esquire, David Michael Simpson, 
Esquire,   Judge Joseph Aloysius Dugan, 
Jr., Circuit Court of Montgomery County,   
Judge Terrence J. McGann, Circuit Court 
of Montgomery County and William J. 
Parker, Jr., Past President of the Prince 
George’s County Bar Association. 

“He was happiest at home with his 
wife, Sally, and their seven children 

and on the baseball field as the 
General Manager and Coach of his 
vaunted State’s Attorney’s Office 

softball team.”

As was highlighted in Part III of this 
series in the December2010 Volume, 
Patricia Marshall, Bud Marshall’s oldest 
child, said that their blended family 
became the Prince George’s County 
version of the “Brady Bunch”. Bud 
Marshall’s wife and family was the joy 

of his life. However, besides his passion 
for excellence and justice was his love 
for the Prince George’s County State’s 
Attorney’s Men’s and Woman’s Softball 
teams. They played in the Prince George’s 
County Employee’s Softball League 
and they were known as the “Marsh 
Hawks” (men’s team) and “Bud’s Babe’s” 
(women’s team). Up until 1981 the team 
was sponsored by the Office of the State’s 
Attorney and thereafter they obtained 
their own sponsors, but they were still 
known as the teams from the Office of 
the State’s Attorney.  Bud Marshall was 
the coach and leader of the team and he 
had a full head of gray hair.   He was 
affectionately called, “Coach “and “The 
Fox” which was short for “The Silver 
Fox”.   His wife, Sally, was referred to as, 
“Mrs. “The Fox” by the team members. 
Robert Charles Bonsib, a very prominent 
criminal defense attorney, said that during 
the 1970’s and 1980’s the Prince George’s 
County Office of the State’s Attorney 
had a strong spirit and that the Marsh 
Hawks was its core. Robert Bonsib was 
hired by Bud Marshall six months after 
he graduated from the Columbus School 
of Law of the Catholic University of 
America in 1974.  When he left the office 
in 1983 he was Chief of the Felony Trial 
Division.  He said that his duties as a 
young lawyer included opening the mail 
and preparing coffee. But he was also 
given the opportunity to observe how 

serious cases were put together for trial 
and he learned to try serious cases. He 
said that Bud Marshall was a great mentor 
to upcoming lawyers.  More importantly, 
he said Bud Marshall made people feel 
good. In his words, “We worked hard 
and we played hard and we believed in 
what we were doing.” He said that Bud 
Marshall had high expectations of his 
staff. He viewed the entire staff, including 
secretaries and other support personnel, 
as essential to the operation of the SAO.  
The manner in which Bud Marshall 
conducted the business of the SAO and 
treated his staff created a strong sense of 
loyalty among the members of the staff 
and people developed bonds that remain 
to this day.

In terms of playing hard, Mr. Bonsib said 
that occasionally Bud Marshall recruited 
lawyers based on what position in the 
SAO softball team was weak. David 
Michael Simpson, another prominent 
criminal defense attorney, said that when 
he was interviewing for the position of 
Assistant State’s Attorney   Bud Marshall 
asked him about his sports background 
and if he would be willing to play a game 
with his team.  Mr. Simpson said “yes” 
he would play for the team and within 
a very few days he was playing with 
the SAO softball team in Ocean City, 
Maryland. A few days after the game he 
was offered a position as an Assistant 
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State’s Attorney.   Judge Michael P. 
Whalen played semi-professional softball 
in the State of Massachusetts   during 
the summers when he was home from 
college.  Judge Whalen is pretty sure 
this is why he was hired within one week 
after his interview with Bud Marshall 
because this information was noted on 
his resume. He too played on the softball 
within a   week after he was hired as a new 
lawyer. Ron Cooper, another prominent 
criminal defense SAO alumnus, said 
that like Robert Bonsib, when he joined 
the office as a young lawyer, among his 
other duties he made coffee, answered 
the telephone and talked to the press. 
He was   an All -Conference and MVP 
baseball player in high school. He also 
played NCAA basketball at Albright 
College in Reading, Pennsylvania. He 
said all the members of the “Marsh 
Hawks” were attorneys, paralegals or 
law clerks in the SAO.  They also had all 
been athletes before they joined the team.   
Bud Marshall also recruited for “Bud’s 
Babes” and he had Judge Whalen send 
out recruitment letters for the women’s 
softball team to other divisions within 
the courthouse and other agencies within 
the Prince George’s County Government. 
In fact, JoAnne Douglas, Assistant Chief, 
Victim/Witness Unit, who has been a 
member of the SAO since 1981, said 
that the women’s team was the league 
champion for three years in a row.  

The members of the “Marsh Hawks” 
softball were also extraordinary. Judge 
Joseph A. Dugan, Jr, Circuit Court of 
Montgomery County was a pitcher.   Judge 
Terrence J. McGann, Circuit Court of 
Montgomery County, played left field.  
Our own beloved and highly respected 
Judge Whalen played center field and first 
base. David Simpson played in the left 
field, Ron Cooper played in the outfield, 
and Judge Steve n G. Chappelle, Circuit 
Court of Charles County, played in the 
center field. John McCarthy, the State’s 
Attorney for Montgomery County, played 
on the team as a second baseman.  Robert 
H. Harvey, Jr., a prominent criminal 
defense attorney in Calvert County, 

played short- stop. William J. Parker, 
Jr., Past President of the Prince George’s 
County Bar Association, played third 
base and also pitched. The games were 
played during the week and if one of the 
players was in court on a game day Bud 
Marshall would go into the courtroom 
and sit until the judge would release his 
player.  He referred to the softball games as 
“mandatory office meetings” in the notices 
distributed to the SAO staff. Everyone in 
the SAO participated in the games.  Beside 
the ballplayers, some staff members kept 
the score while others cheered the team 
on from the sidelines.   The games were 
played on the fields at Watkins Park and 
the Prince George’s County Fraternal 
Order of Police ball fields. Each team had 
their own specialized team shirts. After the 
games they would enjoy fellowship and a 
few beers at the FOP. Bud Marshall was 
the State’s Attorney for Prince George’s 
County for 24 years. Sandra O’Connor 
was the first woman elected to the position 
of State’s Attorney in Baltimore County 
and in the State of Maryland.  She 
held that position from January 1975 – 
December, 2006.   There was a standing 
rivalry between the “Marsh Hawks” and 
the Baltimore County State’s Attorney’s 
Softball Team that continued well into 
the 1980’s. The  Baltimore County State’s 
Attorney’s Softball Team was the league 
champion of the Lawyer s League for 
Softball in the   Baltimore area for several 
years.  However, according to William 
Parker, the “Marsh Hawks” won the 
Prince George’s County championships 
numerous times and they were considered 
the “New York Yankees” of the County 
league. Consequently, the matchups of 
the Baltimore County Office of the State’s 
Attorney Softball Team and the “Marsh 
Hawks” at Maryland State’s Attorney’s 
Conference in Ocean City, Maryland were 
legendary.    In fact, two or three year in a 
row at the State’s Attorney’s Convention 
in Ocean City when the “Marsh Hawks” 
played the Baltimore County team Bud 
Marshall had Harry W. Kelley, Jr., Mayor 
of Ocean City,   threw the first pitch.  
Every summer there would be a command 
performance between the teams. They had 

team cheer leaders from both offices and 
after the game the losing team provided 
the” refreshments”. During the week of 
the convention Bud Marshall would have 
a cookout at his house in Ocean Pines.  At 
the end of the season he also gave the team 
a cookout at his farm and they would give 
themselves awards.  Judge Dugan told me 
that the reason Bud Marshall he had such 
a love for the softball teams was because 
it enhanced camaraderie and was good for 
office morale. 

Two of his players, Judge Dugan and 
Judge McGann, were very close friends 
and left the office to practice law together 
in College Park. Judge McGann’s young 
son had a serious health condition and 
he found out that he could not get health 
insurance for his young son if he was in 
private practice.   Bud Marshall found 
out about this situation and he hired 
Judge McGann and Judge Dugan back 
as part-time lawyers.   At that time the 
Office of the State’s Attorney handled 
child support cases. He allowed then 
to split a law clerk position and in this 
way Judge McGann could have health 
insurance for this son and they were still 
able to be engaged in the private practice 
of law. Bud Marshall did this on his own 
without any suggestion. He thought 
allowing them to handle paternity cases 
under these circumstances was the right 
thing to do. 

To be continued……

Bud Marshall will be buried with full 
military honors on Tuesday, May 10, 
2011, at 11:00 AM, Ft. Myer Chapel, 
Ft. Myer, Virginia. Interment will be 
at Arlington Cemetery. Ft. Myer is 
adjacent to Arlington National Cemetery. 
Attendees should arrive at least 45 
minutes early for security process review. 

For additional information contact 
Arlington National Cemetery at (703) 
607-8585.

1 Essay. Of Studies by Francis Bacon 
(1625)
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Joint Meeting
February 8, 2011
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On January 26, 2011 I went to the office 
of Francis J. Ford, Esq. for a day of 

depositions. For almost 40 years, off and 
on, I had been on the other side of the case 
from Frank. It started when I was a young 
plaintiff’s lawyer in the early 70s and Frank 
was defense counsel for the old McLeay 
Lynch law firm.

Here is how we set up the deposition:  
Frank sent me a short letter indicating he 
wanted to take my client’s deposition and 
to call him with some dates. He did not just 
send out Notices. It is fashionable these 
days for lawyers to argue about the order 
of depositions. Which party will get to go 
first? Some lawyers actually file motions 
and ask the court to determine the order 
of depositions. 

When I called Frank we picked out some 
mutually convenient dates to depose both 
the plaintiff and the defendant. I suggested 
we knock them both out on the same day, 
which was fine with Frank. “Where do 
you want to do them” I asked. Frank said it 
made no difference to him. “I will come to 
you if you want” he said. Frank had passed 
a half century practicing law and was 76 
years old. In my mind he had seniority so 
I offered to come to his office. He said it 
made no difference to him. Having selected 
mutually convenient dates, he told me to 
just pick the date, time and place and let his 
office know. There was a complete absence 
of jockeying for an advantage.

When I arrived at Frank’s office with my 
client and a young associate to watch the 
proceedings, Frank and his client came into 
conference room right on time and we got 
started. Frank said at the outset, “Let’s go 
fast today. There is a huge ice storm coming 
and we don’t want to get caught in it.”

Throughout the depositions, Frank was as 
smooth as glass and was no different from 
the Frank Ford I had seen in action for 
decades. He knew the file inside out. (His 
office mate, Steve Nemeroff, told me Frank 
was usually in his office around 5 a.m). He 
never asked one question too many, but was 
always thorough. He did not posture for his 
client. He had a total absence of swagger 

Frank Ford’s Last Deposition | Ron Karp

and bravado. He did not pontificate or 
threaten to call the judge.

My experience of late with a new generation 
of litigators has sadly been different. 
Depositions are peppered with objections: 
“Asked and answered”; “Assumes facts not 
in evidence”; “Vague and ambiguous” and 
“Relevance”. They seem to believe they are 
obligated to obstruct the deposition in any 
way possible in order to impress their client 
and gain some strategic advantage. All of 
this was never on Frank’s radar screen. He 
knew what was important in deposition and 
at trial, and I wonder how many of new 
breed of “scorched earth” litigators would 
be able to stand in a courtroom with Frank.

Of course, I do not want to paint an entire 
new generation of lawyers with a broad 
brush, but spending a day with Frank was 
just so refreshing. He was so confident in 
his ability and comfortable in his skin. He 
knew civility was not a sign of weakness. 
Also on display was Frank’s dry wit, which 
always kept the depositions light and which 
was never condescending. These were not 
star chamber proceedings.

When the depositions concluded we chatted 
a bit. Frank told me he was soon heading 
down to Key West and warmer weather. 
I brought a young associate to watch the 
depositions and Frank came over to talk 
with him and when he found out he was in 
his first year of practice, asked him if he was 
“ready to do this work for the next 50 years 
or so?” That was a generational gesture. 
New lawyers were not invisible people. 
Frank was welcoming him to the bar.

With the depositions over I walked out 
into the freezing night air and the sleet 
that Frank wanted us to avoid. The drive 
home was slow and bumper to bumper. 
I remember thinking that it was pleasure 
to spend time with a lawyer of Frank’s 
caliber. A day spent on the merits of the 
case without any posturing or sniping. And 
as Steve reminded me, who had tried more 
cases than Frank? And who did it better?

On the day Francis J. Ford died, he was 
scheduled to go to trial. When the great 
master of the cello, Pablo Casals, was asked 
why he worked so late in his life he said: 
“My work is my life. I cannot think of one 
without the other. The man who works and 
is never bored is never old. Each day I am 
reborn. Each day I must begin again.”

Of course, if I had known Frank was going 
to leave us in a few days, I would have 
given him a long hug good-bye. Not only 
because he was a great trial lawyer but 
because I was also saying good-bye to a 
generation of lawyers who had a grand 
work ethic and understood that civility and 
advocacy were never mutually exclusive.
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CREATIVE DISPUTE 
RESOLUTIONS, LLC 

The Path to Common Ground 
 

Mediation, Arbitration, and  
Other ADR Services Throughout 

Maryland and D.C. 

Panel of Mediators and Arbitrators 

James B. Astrachan, Esq.       Hon. Dennis M. McHugh (Ret.)                    
Marc H. Baer, Esq.                                Joyce A. Mitchell, Esq. 
Robert L. Baum, Esq.                             Stephen E. Moss, Esq. 
Hon. DeLawrence Beard (Ret.)          Joseph J. Mulhern, Esq. 
Jerome H. Berman, Esq.                                 John Noble, Esq. 
Leslie G. Billman, Esq.                       Robert C. Park, Jr., Esq. 
Henry C. Clarke, Jr., Esq.               N. Alfred Pasternak, Esq. 
Daniel P. Dozier, Esq.                           Joann Robertson, Esq. 
Dena C. Feeney, Esq.                                 Sean J. Rogers, Esq.   
Hon. Darryl Fletcher (Ret.)      Hon. William J. Rowan (Ret.) 
Mary Ellen Flynn, Esq.                         Don F. Ryder, Jr., Esq. 
Hon. John M. Glynn (Ret.)          Hon. James P. Salmon (Ret.)                      
James M. Greenan, Esq.                             Joel M. Savits, Esq. 
Edward J. Gutman, Esq.                    Linda D. Schwartz, Esq. 
Hon. Robert H. Heller (Ret.)                      Mark F. Scurti, Esq. 
Hon. John O. Hennegan (Ret.)                     Keith L. Seat, Esq. 
William E. Hewitt, Jr., Esq.                   Diane A. Seltzer, Esq. 
Andrew I. Isaacson, Esq.                       Elliot H. Shaller, Esq. 
Erik C. Johnson, Esq.                          Steven A. Shapiro, Esq. 
Ellen F. Kandell, Esq.                     Hon. Carol E. Smith (Ret.) 
Hon. Edward G. Ketchen (Ret.)   Suzanne M. Snedegar, Esq. 
Armin U. Kuder, Esq.                         Theodore P. Stein, Esq. 
Anne Debelius LoPiano, Esq.         Hon. Ann N. Sundt (Ret.) 
Richard L. Lyon, Esq.                        Patricia M. Weaver, Esq. 
J. Bradford McCullough, Esq.               James S. Wilson, Esq. 

ADR Services for All Types of Disputes 

*  Domestic *  Commercial *  Employment 

*  Bankruptcy *  Personal Injury *  Malpractice 

*  Workers’ Comp *  Construction *  Real Estate 

*  Contracts *  Insurance *  Land Use 

*  Premises Liability *  Probate *  Products 

*  Environmental *  I.P./Copyrights *  Same-Sex 
 

(301) 977-8002                    www.creativedisputeresolutions.com 
 

CENTURY
AUCTION GROUP
Your full service auction firm

Serving MD, DC, VA

•real & personal property 
  auction services
•partnership dissolutions
•marital property settlements
•estate/business liquidations
•bulk sales
•estate support services
•asset recovery/preservation/
  management
Call for a free auction consultation:

Thomas H. Gimer, Esq.,
General Counsel

410 696-7971 x 424

8370 Veterans Hwy,
Millersville, MD 21108
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June 7, 2011
6:00 P.M.

Newton White Mansion
 

Bar Association Annual 
Meeting/Elections

$50 per person

Meal • Full Bar

Call the Bar Association for 
your Reservations.
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The 11th Annual  
 

FAMILY LAW SEMINAR  
 

A Presentation of the Prince George’s County Bar Association’s Family Law Committee   
 
 

PROCEDURAL INTRICACIES, FROM PROPER 
PLEADINGS TO FINANCIAL FORMS; 

“How to Request and Obtain the Relief you Seek While 
Avoiding Potential Pitfalls”   

 
SATURDAY, MAY 7, 2011  

8:30 A.M. – 1:00 P.M.  
Ceremonial Courtroom (3400), Court House, Upper Marlboro  

 
 

COST FOR SEMINAR AND MATERIALS:  
 

Advance Registration until April 21st: $45.00 Members, Non Members $55.00 
 

Registration after April 21st: $50.00 Members, Non Members $60.00 
 

 
Please register me for the 2011 Family Law Seminar.  My $45.00 check payable to the 
Prince George’s County Bar Association for advance registration (no later than April 
21st) is enclosed.   
 
Name: __________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone: _________________________ 
 
E-mail: _________________________________________________________________ 
 
Firm/Address:  
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
________________________________________________________________________ 
Return form, with check, to: Prince George’s County Bar Association,14330 Old 
Marlboro Pike, Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772, Phone: 301-952-1442 
Email: gperry@pgcba.com  
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J. FRANKLYN BOURNE BAR ASSOCIATION AND
THE PRINCE GEORGE’S COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION

GOLF CLASSIC
To Benefit the J. Franklyn Bourne Scholarship 

Fund and Operation Homefront 

TUESDAY, MAY 31, 2011
8:30 a.m. 	 Shotgun Start
1:00 p.m. 	 Golf Clinic

Lake Presidential Golf Course 
Rated the #2 Golf Course in Maryland
3151 Presidential Golf Drive, Upper Marlboro, MD 20774

TOURNAMENT FORMAT:  Captain’s Choice/$125 per player/$450 per foursome*
Fee includes:  Range Balls, Prizes for 1st and 2nd place, Longest Drive & Closest to Pin, 

Continental Breakfast & Lunch Provided, and other Golf Gifts.* 
(Must sign up and pay as a foursome.)

CLINIC: $50 per person (includes awards ceremony and lunch)
Participation is limited – send in your reservation NOW!

For questions, please contact Georgia Perry, 301-952-1442, gperry@pgcba.com
or Joseph Wright, 240-472-4533, crimlawyer@yahoo.com

Enclosed is a check in the amount of $_______________     
Firm/Address:___________________________________________________________________________
Please reserve ____ spots for May 31, 2011, Tournament and ____ spots for the Golf Clinic.
Name: ___________________________________________Telephone:____________________________________
Foursome to Include: _____________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________________________________
Would like to play with: ___________________________________________________________________
Clinic Participants:_______________________________________________________________________

Return this form with check made payable to “J. Franklyn Bourne Scholarship Fund, Inc.” and mail to
Prince George’s County Bar Association, 14330 Old Marlboro Pike, Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772.
A portion of your donation may be tax deductible. Consult your financial advisor for details.
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J. FRANKLYN BOURNE BAR ASSOCIATION AND
THE PRINCE GEORGE’S COUNTY BAR ASSOCIATION

GOLF
CLASSIC

SPONSORSHIPS
To Benefit the J. Franklyn Bourne Scholarship 

Fund and Operation Homefront 

MAY 31, 2011
SPONSORSHIP OPTIONS

PLATINUM $4,000.00
(3) Foursomes

Embroidered Shirt/Jacket*
Presenting Sponsor (Awards)

Display signage at sign-in & dinner
Address golfers at dinner

GOLD $2,500.00
(2) Foursomes

Embroidered Golf Towels/Hats*
(1) Tee Sign

Special Recognition

SILVER $1,500.00
(1) Foursome

Golf Balls with Logo*
(1) Tee Sign

GENERAL SPONSORSHIP
$350.00 $200.00 $150.00

(2) Golfers (1) Golfer (1) Tee Box Sign
(1) Tee Box Sign (1) Tee Box Sign ------

*Sponsor must provide Logo
Contact: Georgia Perry, 301-952-1442, gperry@pgcba.com

Joseph Wright, 240-472-4533, crimlawyer@yahoo.com
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2011 Calendar

APRIL 12, 2011............. Bar Association meeting honoring 

	 Judge James P. Salmon

MAY 2, 2011................... NATURALIZATION CEREMONY – COURTHOUSE

MAY 7, 2011................... FAMILY LAW SEMINAR – COURTHOUSE

May 31, 2011................. Golf Classic – Lake Presidential

JUNE 7, 2011................. ANNUAL MEETING – NEWTON WHITE MANSION

LAWYER REFERRAL SERVICE REPORT: 02/15/11-03/15/11

Number of Calls: 685

Number of Referrals: 450

Top 5 Areas of Law:
1.	 Family Law
2.	 Real Estate
3.	 TORTS
4.	 Employment
5.	 Consumer

TAX PREPARATION BY CPA
Free Consultation • Free Estimate

Back Year’s Taxes, Collection Problems,
Businesses & Individuals, Business Specialists,
Weekend Appointments, Personalized Service

301-627-5470

MEDIATION SERVICES
(301) 352-8960

	 *  Custody/access
	 *  Parenting Plans
	 *  General Civil
	 *  Family

EILENE BROWN
Certified Mediator

Bowie, Maryland 20716
(301) 352-8960

ebrownmediator@gmail.com
Competitive Rates
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CONFERENCE ROOM RENTALS
UPPER MARLBORO: CLOSE TO 
COURTHOUSE - PGCBA’s Conference 
Room is available for Hourly Rentals - 
Schedule your next committee meeting, 
deposition, arbitration, mediation or client/
attorney conference by calling  (301) 952-
1442. Members: $15 per hour; Non-
Members $30 per hour. In addition the 
Lawyer’s Lounge Conference Room is 
available for members to rent at $15  per 
hour. Call (301) 952-1442 to schedule.

POSITION - AVAILABLE
ASSOCIATE ATTORNEY - BUSINESS 
LAW & TAX - JOSEPH, GREENWALD 
& LAAKE, PA, an AV-rated 30+ attorney 
law firm with offices in Greenbelt and 
Rockville, MD, seeks a business law/tax 
Associate. Three to five years experience 
preferred, but not required. The position 
presents a unique opportunity to join a 
dynamic practice and to quickly assume 
substantial responsibility. MD Bar required. 
DC Bar a plus. Competitive salary and 
benefits package. EOE. Forward cover 
letter, resume and writing sample to 
Timothy O’Brien. Fax: (301) 220-1741; 
email: tobrien@jgllaw.com

The  law firm of Joseph, 
Greenwald & Laake, PA is looking 
to expand its business , tax and transactional 
practice in Suburban Maryland. The firm, 
now in its fifth decade of operation, 
has experienced steady growth over the 
last decade from its primary location in 
Greenbelt, Maryland, and  in  its new 
offices in Rockville, Maryland. The 
Firm is seeking partner-level attorney(s) 
with practices that provide the full array 
of transactional services to business 
clients. Ideal candidates will have  annual 

portable business of $500K+.This is an 
attractive opportunity to join a growing, 
successful law firm that is committed to 
the development of this practice area. All 
replies will be strictly confidential.  Call or 
e-mail David Bulitt at (301) 220-2200 or 
dbulitt@jgllaw.com.

OFFICE SPACE - AVAILABLE
BOWIE-IRRESISTIBLE TERMS-
Attractive Office. All amenities. Call 
Robert Law at (301) 464-3900.

UPPER MARLBORO:  Furnished office 
with parking, library, phone, fax. Walking 
distance to courthouse.  Call Ed O’Connell 
(301) 627-7700.

Upper Marlboro: 992 square foot 
office space available. Recently completely 
remodeled, walking distance of the 
courthouse. Bright, airy, 3 large rooms with 
reception area. Call (301) 952-1442 for more 
information or email gperry@pgcba.com

UPPER MARLBORO:  For Lease 
Approximately 2729 sq. ft. of office space 
at 14803 Pratt Street, the one story portion 
of an attractive brick building almost 
adjacent to the courthouse and very near 
the County Administration Building.

Building occupied by lawyers  for 
many years. Floor plan well suited to 
accommodate several attorneys and staff. 
Conference Room/Library and Kitchenette. 

Free parking on premises.

Contact owner, Lansdale Sasscer, at (301) 
627-2584 or by mail at 14507 Elm Street, 
Upper Marlboro, MD 20772, for details.

ROCKVILLE:  Ideal for solo or local 
offices. 2 large offices and 2 support staff 
offices. Share library, conference room, 
reception, kitchen. Free parking. Very 
reasonable.  Rent all or part (240) 498-4150.

ROCKVILLE OFFICE SPACE: Suite  
overlooking  golf course with 2 offices 
and reception/secretarial space. Ideal for 
solo practitioner or 2 attorney practice.  
Free parking, shared kitchen area and 
telephone system in place. Five minutes from 
Courthouse. Call (301) 340-2400 for details.

Silver Spring: Furnished office & 
conference rooms available. Hourly or 
Short/long term rentals. Waiting area, 
optional fax, copier and internet service. 
Near Metro Station and District Court. 
Call (301) 589-9488 or joshuamoseslaw@
gmail.com

Office Space for Lease: In 
Largo, MD (Inglewood Office 
Park) We offer support for your company 
so that you can concentrate on growing 
your business. Free Parking, 3 Conference 
Rooms with web and conference call 
ability, Copier, Scanner & Fax, Kitchen, 
Professional Guest Reception, Wired for 
digital phones, T-1 access, Mail processing 
& package receipt, Voicemail (accessibility 
24/7), Private telephone number, Call 
forwarding during non-business hours, 
Personal mailbox and Internet services.

For more information or to schedule a 
viewing please contact Tanya Miller at 
(301) 925-7092 / tmiller@acsacp.net

V irtual       O ffice      S pace    : 
( S tarting      at $ 4 0 0 / month     ) 
This includes conference room access, 
MD business address, mail processing, 
professional guest reception, copier usage, 
Professional telephone receptionist service 
9:00am – 5:00pm Monday – Friday. For more 
information please contact Tanya Miller at 
(301) 925-7092 / tmiller@acsacp.net

Greenbelt/Lanham: Between 500 
and 1900 sq. feet of office space available 
for lease of sale. Beautiful street level 
office condo. Great Prince George’s County 
location on Greenbelt Road near NASA.  
Plenty of parking, pre-wired for cable 
and phone. Perfect for small firm, second  
office,  or even solo. Many possibilities 
with this space. Email justin@jsdlegal.com 
or call (301) 385-1099. 

CONFERENCE ROOM AVAILABLE
Conference Rooms available 
for Hourly Rental: (Inglewood 
Office Park) 1300 Caraway Court, Largo, 
MD 20774. Schedule your next meeting 
here at the beautiful ACS Executive 
Suites. State of the art Conference Rooms 
equipped with web and conference call 
ability. For more information or to schedule 
a viewing please contact Tanya Miller at 
(301) 925-7092 / tmiller@acsacp.net

SERVICES
ECONOMIST: Dr. Richard Edelman. Lost 
Income Valuation. See Ad on page 12.

E C O N O M I C  D A M A G E S  
ANALYSIS: Comprehensive reports on 
damages in injury, death, commercial and 
employment matters. Call to discuss your 
case. The Center for Forensic Economic 
Studies, (202) 530-8808  /  cfes@cfes.com  
/  www.cfes.com

Classified Advertising Rates
Per Month

PGCBA Members:
 2 lines (minimum) $15, 3 lines $19,
  4 lines $23, each additional line $4

Non-Members:
 2 lines (minimum) $17, 3 lines $21, 
4 lines $25, each additional line $5

Internal Box Responses $5 add’l.

Post-publication billing; 
automatic renewal each month until

notification of cancellation.
Deadline for Submission: 15th of 

month preceding publication.

Classified Ads



APRIL 12, 2011
BAR ASSOC. MEETING 

HONORING
JUDGE JAMES P. SALMON

Newton White Mansion
6:00 PM

MAY 2, 2011
NATURALIZATION 

CEREMONY 
Courthouse

Courtroom 3400
9:00 AM

Prince George’s County Bar Association
PGCBA NewsJournal
14330 Old Marlboro Pike
Upper Marlboro, MD 20772

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

> Lowest Prices Guaranteed

> Local Offices in Annapolis, Baltimore, District of 
Columbia, Fairfax, McLean, Richmond and Rockville.

Complimentary Services

> Conference Rooms ANYWHERE

> Online Repository of Transcripts, Exhibits, Calendar, 
Invoices and Errata sheets

> Video-to-Text Synchronization

> 24/7 Customer Support

888-433-3767 | SCHEDULING@PLANETDEPOS.COM

Bill, Joe and Nico DiMonte

COURT REPORTING, VIDEOGRAPHY 

AND VIDEOCONFERENCING

Locally Owned and OperatedLocally Owned and Operated

MAY 7, 2011
FAMILY LAW 

SEMINAR 
Ceremonial Courtroom

8:30 AM – 1:00 PM

MAY 31, 2011
GOLF CLASSIC 
Lake Presidential
$125 per person/
$450 foursome

June 7, 2011
ANNUAL MEETING

Newton White Mansion
6:00 PM


